
 

 

 
 
 
 

October 9, 2023 
 

Via ePUC 
 
Ms. Holly Anderson, Clerk  
Vermont Public Utility Commission  
112 State Street, Drawer 20  
Montpelier, VT 05620-2701 
 
Re: Case No. 23-____-PET – Petition of Green Mountain Power for approval of its Zero 

Outages Initiative as a Strategic Opportunity pursuant to 30 V.S.A. § 218d and 
GMP’s Multi-Year Regulation Plan 
  

Dear Ms. Anderson: 
 
Enclosed please find Green Mountain Power’s (“GMP”) Petition requesting approval of 

its Zero Outages Initiative as a Strategic Opportunity under its approved Multi-Year Regulation 
Plan. GMP’s Zero Outage Initiative is described in the attached cover letter from GMP’s CEO 
Mari McClure and is supported by a Petition and the prefiled testimony and exhibits of Michael 
Burke, Josh Castonguay, and Laura Doane.  
  

GMP looks forward to discussing this work with the Commission as it reviews this 
Petition and will develop with the Department of Public Service a proposed schedule to facilitate 
the review process.  We will be happy to coordinate with the Commission on a workshop, as 
well as on any customer notice and public hearing in this matter.  

 
Thank you for your review of this filing.  If you have any questions, do not hesitate to 

contact me. 
 

 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Geoffrey H. Hand, Esq. 
 SRH Law, PLLC 

 


